The Honorable Dow Constantine

August 14, 2009

Page 2

August 14, 2009

The Honorable Dow Constantine

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

I am pleased to transmit for your review and consideration proposed amendments to King County's subdivision code.  

The proposed amendments will address an issue that has become increasingly problematic for the Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES) and the public in implementing a provision of the subdivision code.  King County Code (K.C.C.) 19A.08.070A authorizes the department to recognize as legal lots certain lots that were created prior to 1937 when there were no state or local subdivision laws in effect.  This code section establishes several conditions that must be satisfied in order for the department to recognize such a lot, including that the lot must be served by "approved water, sewer or roads."  However, the code currently provides no definition of what is meant by the term "approved road." 

The proposed amendments define an “approved road” as one that has been accepted for maintenance by the King County Department of Transportation (KCDOT) or that is located in an easement for residential use or in a road right-of-way.  Excluded from the definition are roads strictly constructed for the purposes of hauling timber, e.g. forest roads.  The amendments would also require that the sewer, water, or road have been approved by 
January 1, 2000, the date when this requirement first when into effect.  The proposed ordinance also makes a few other minor technical amendments to clarify the wording of this section.

If you have any questions, please contact Stephanie Warden, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services, at 206-296-6700, or via e-mail at stephanie.warden@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett

King County Executive
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